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† The Mission of Gloria de Cristo Lutheran Church is to proclaim and reflect God’s 
love as revealed through Jesus Christ. 
† As a community of the concerned, guided  by the Holy Spirit, we will strengthen 
one another through Word and Sacrament, witness, learning and service. 
† We will share our gifts and talents to reach out and provide hope to all people. 
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TO ALL GOD’S PEOPLE! 
NARRATIVES 
 
Narratives are story lines that we use to understand and explain life 
and the world around us. 
 
Our narrative may say that people are basically good OR our narrative 
may say that people are basically bad.  Our narrative may say that peo-
ple from this part of society can be totally trusted OR that people from 
another part of society are never to be trusted. 
Our narrative will shape our opinions and our actions. 
 
Narratives can be used to unite people OR narratives can be used to di-
vide people...and that can be done at the same time. 
HUH? 
 
That happens when one narrative is seen as 100% good and another 
narrative is seen as 100% bad. 
We have seen this happen for many years now. 
Even the news media has been styled to align with a particular narra-
tive. 
 
For many years now, it is very apparent that there is no pure journal-
ism.  It appears that it has morphed into the spinning of narratives.  
Sensationalized narratives. 
 
For instance, when we take our pick of the news outlets, we will find 
one that affirms the narrative we believe and demonizes another narra-
tive. 
 
Basically, news reporting has disappeared and narrative spinning has 
taken its place. 
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A NEW SESSION OF OUR  GRIEFSHARE SUPPORT 

GROUP WILL BEGIN  MONDAY, JANUARY 4TH 

2021 AT 10:00 AM IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL 

CLASSROOM.  

I have been asked many times by members, "How do you know what 
is happening in our world and what is true?" 
I recommend that they really learn to be "channel flippers". 
Begin with the news channel that they like and write the topics being 
covered and how they are being covered.  Equal or not equal? 
 
Also note what they are not covering, and ask yourself "Why are they 
not covering this?” 
 
Why the division in the USA?  Perhaps we are more dedicated to affirm-
ing the narrative that we personally prefer, than to find out why our 
neighbor is thinking the way that they do.   
 
WE CAN FIND A BETTER WAY FORWARD!!!  BUT HOW??? 
 
As we enter the year of our Lord, 2021, we are called to listen above all 
things to GOD'S NARRATIVE, that brokenness/sinfulness affects every 
person in our world.  We are to remember every day that Almighty God 
loves every person enough to send his only Son, Jesus, to die on a cross 
and rise from the dead, for our salvation. 
 
We are to see that GOD'S OVER-ARCHING NARRATIVE IS ABOVE EVERY 
OTHER NARRATIVE, that we can trust God’s Word FAR above anything 
else, and because of that, we can trust our brothers and sisters of faith 
beyond the narratives spun by the news media! 
 
We can talk about difficult issues, because we are part of the family of 
God!  We can be united in God's mission! 
 
See you in worship! 
 
Bill Timm, Pastor 

 
(Useless fact:  Did you know that the Garden of Eden was the world’s first nudist colony?) 



COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK 

 

Our Treasurer reported that envelope offering is on-budget for the year.   Due to lim-
ited attendance, the loose plate and seasonal offerings or low.    
 
Several new members were received during December.   
 
Committee reports reminded us: 
 
Yard Sale – January 29 and 30, 2021.   
Fellowship – Holiday dinners and the bazaar were a success.   Fellowship is held af-
ter worship. 
Social Concerns – All the Angels for the Angel Tree program were taken and the 
ELCA Good Gifts program provided many alternative gift giving suggestion.  
Property – A major water leak was found and fixed in quick order.   
Stewardship – Watch for the Time and Talent opportunities.  Participation, as well as 
sharing of treasure, is an important part of being a member of this community of wor-
ship. 
Worship – The Sunday, 11 am worship will begin in January.   Please consider being 
a greeter, usher, reader, or communion server at this or the service you attend. 
 

WE ARE CHURCH TOGETHER 

January 2021, a date we have been anxious to see come.  Most of us have celebrated 
the end of 2020 like no other year in recent history.  Before we completely bury 2020 
it is important to remember that many great things happened last year.  Babies born, 
grandchildren became a reminder of the blessings that are to come. We shared in the 
excitement of weddings, anniversaries and graduations. New careers have been start-
ed, changed and even ended with retirement.  We welcomed new members to our 
faith family.  Our life together at Gloria de Cristo continues to be a blessing not only to 
ourselves but to the Yuma community and now we share our services on Sunday 
through the new world of technology.  We have bible studies, meetings and support 
care available to you, it is important that you know you are not alone. We now have 
no borders.  We are here to love you and support you.  Good things did happen last 
year and it is important for us to celebrate all the blessings of 2020.  On behalf of your 
church council I send you prayers for a year of joy, peace and love.   



EDUCATION 
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    Annual meeting information 

Mark your calendar and plan to attend.  A box lunch is planned and we 
meet in Fellowship Hall at 12 noon on Sunday, January 24.  In addition to 
the election of Council members, approving a budget and financial plan 
for 2021, the council recommends approval of the updated Constitution 
and ByLaws.  These are on the website for your review.  Let the office 
know if you need a hard copy. 

 
 
 I spoke with a staff member of Yuma Lutheran School and was told that 
because of the new method of collecting the box tops, they have discontinued 
their program.  You have probably noticed that the Box Tops are no longer on 
most products.  They are using an online app to take a picture and then you have 
to take a picture of the sales receipt and then email them for credit.  Yuma Luther-
an decided this was too complicated for most people, so will no longer be accept-
ing the tops. 
 
 Thank you for saving these over the years.  We were able to collect several 
hundred dollars for them to use to purchase books and games for their library.   

Box Tops for Education 

As the new chairwoman of the Education Committee, I'm diving right in 
because one of the big events is in January 2021. 
Adult Vacation Bible School is happening again January 12-15.  If you are in-
terested in helping with this please contact me. 
 
Committee meetings will be the third Monday of the month at 1pm.  If this 
time is not convenient, but you want to serve, please call Diane Lee  
There are several projects and responsibilities throughout the year and we 
need to put together a team for 2021 and beyond.  Please consider using 
your talents on this committee. 
 
Diane Lee      
 



FELLOWSHIP  
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GLORIOUS QUILTERS 

I am happy to report that our Fellowship attendance after church has been gradually increasing 

and everyone who comes seems to enjoy the camaraderie.  We all enjoy time spent with our 

Church Family. 

We had a very enjoyable Thanksgiving dinner.  We had 31 attendees and everyone was able to 

socially distance, and face masks and gloves made it possible to go through the food line.   We 

had two turkeys and a wonderful assortment of side dishes and desserts.   

I am beginning to be a little more comfortable with being Fellowship Chairman.  I was a little 

apprehensive about doing this, but Pastor and Lynette have helped me settle in.   I do wish to 

thank all of you who have responded to our call for goodies for the freezer.  It makes it really 

tasty to have different items available.   

Our Christmas Bazaar and Cookie Sale on December 5 was a huge success.  Mary Jane Finlay 

and Carol Henshaw were co-chairs for this event, and were very happy to see how much was 

accomplished this past summer making items to sell.  Joanne Ausing and her crew did a fabu-

lous job with the cookie sale.  We had a good attendance, and everyone was so happy to have 

a place to go and shop for the morning.   

December is turning out to be a busy month for all of us, and, as of right now, we will be having 

our Christmas Day dinner.  Any further developments will be conveyed via the weekly bulletin. 

See you all in Fellowship!! 

  Cheryl Preul, Chairman 

2020 has been a very challenging year for everyone.  The quilting and sewing 
groups that worked through the year did a great job. (see our report in the Annual 
Report booklet)  We're ready to start the new year with the same enthusiasm as 
we've always had.  We are able to spread out for social distancing and if you're 
more comfortable wearing face coverings, please do so. 
 
 For those of you that are new to our activities, please know that all supplies 
are furnished and you don't even have to know how to sew to join us.  We'll find a 
job for you.  Please join us on Monday mornings at 9 a.m.  We do break at 10 a.m. 
for a snack. 
 
 We do have a special plea, with everyone experiencing budget cuts, we are 
going to have to depend on donations for next year.  For those of you that have 
Thrivent insurance, there are Choice Dollars that can be donated to a charity.  If 
you do not have these funds earmarked for something special, we would appreciate 
you donating these funds to Gloria de Cristo.  Just tell Kate how much  you want  
given to Glorious Quilters. (The funds come in one lump sum, so she will need to 
know the amount you are donating). 
 



Statement of Income & Expenses  for  Gloria de Cristo Lutheran 

FINANCIAL  INFORMATON 
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  CURRENT MONTH YEAR TO DATE   BUDGET 

  2019 2020 2019  2020 2020 

REVENUE $26,876  $24,822  $277,198  $268,379  $287,350  

       
EXPENSE 24,721  24,227  282,480  273,508  305,064  

       

 
NET INCREASE 

$2,155  $595  ($5,282)  ($5,129)  ($17,714)  

 
ATTENDANCE  

 
1428 

 
722 

 
12503 

 
7500 

 
12955 

 NOVEMBER 

Mental Health Ministry 

Over the past several months in the Evangel Newsletters, we 
have reported on many different types of mental illness such as de-
pression, suicide, anxiety, stress, bipolar disorder, PTSD, eating disor-
ders, phobias, etc. We hope the articles have given you information 
and an awareness of societal feelings regarding them. The Covid Pan-
demic has brought mental illness to the forefront of the world and 
hopefully we have given you some coping mechanisms to alleviate 
some of the stress. 
      

The Mental Health Ministry Team has met to discuss scheduling  
Men-
tal Health First Aid and Mental Health Companionship workshop
s. The trainers will offer in person or via Zoom workshops starting in 
late January and continuing throughout the year. We have partnered 
with Pathways to Promise, a faith based Mental Health group, who 
have trained us and supplied us with materials for these trainings. More 
information on workshop dates will be in future bulletins 
and Evangel Newsletters. If you have any questions, please contact 
the office. 
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Welcome...New Members 

LADIES INSPIRATIONAL LUNCHEON  

Many of you have realized we have changed our luncheon from March in 

the past years to January this coming year.   

Our luncheon will be January 16, 2021 from 11:30 am to 2:00 pm.  We 

have a dynamic speaker lined up, Cyndy Warnier.  She has created and 

led a variety of retreats over the years. She led our Adult Vacation Bible 

School last January and will lead it again this year!  

We are so happy she will be our speaker this year! A limited number of 

tickets will be available due to Covid restrictions.  They will go on sale 

starting January 2nd, the cost is $12.00. 

We can always use some help.  

If you are able to help please call Linda Kasin at 

Yvonne (Vonnie) Wurtele         Member 
 
I was born May 11, 1941 in a small town in North Dakota.  I had one brother (deceased), 2 sisters.  I 
married Keith December 1959.  We had 2 children.  We lived in Lead S.Dakota for 36 years.  We came 
to Yuma 18 years ago.  Keith passed away May 2, 2019, so I’m here with the hot weather, better than 
the cold snow! Hope to be a good member!  
 
Judith Otto           Member 

I was born in Philadelphia, PA on October 23, 1942.  I was adopted as a baby and raised in Yonkers, 

NY.   I married an Army man, raised two boys and a girl while traveling the world.  Moved to Yuma in 

2000 after retiring as an accountant.  I enjoy the fellowship at Gloria de Cristo. 

 

Helen Ryan            Member 

I was born near Rochester, NY on July 18, 1931.  After graduating highschool I attended beauty 

school, married and raised twins, a boy and a girl.  We lived in several states and I have now been in 

the Yuma area for several years.  I met Judy in early 2020 and now live in the Sunrise Community 

with her.  

 
Margaret Farmer                                 MEMBER                
 
I was born in 1954 and raised in Northern Colorado. I come from a family of 8 girls and 3 boys. I 
raised two daughters as a single parent. In 2002, I met Dale, the love of my life and spent many hap-
py years traveling. Most recently we lived in Branson, Mo until his death in early 2020. I feel that my 
parents molded me into the strong, loving, caring woman that I am today and I believe God has a 
purpose for me here at Gloria de Cristo. 
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Margie Hollandsworth        Member 

Margie was born in Hemet, CA and lived my early years in Lakeview, CA.  I was baptized at a local church I 

attended.  Jim and I were married in 1970 and for the next 50 years I have followed him wherever his 

Company took him. We had 3 kids and were able to take them to Venezuela for 2 years. The kids are all 

now married with 2 kids each of their own. Mark lives in Pennsylvania, Heidi in North Carolina, and Sheri 

lives in Roseville, CA. We bought and managed a mobile home park plus an RV park in Oregon.  In 2014 

we decided it was time to retire.  So we sold them and retired here in Yuma, AZ.  We built a new home in 

the foothills and keep busy enjoying our home. Jim gave me a nice sewing room that I keep busy working 

on several projects.  

 

Jim Hollandsworth         Member    

I was born in Las Animas, Colorado on January 31, 1945.  I was raised in Oregon and Washington, gradu-

ating high school in Lowell, Oregon in 1963. In 1965 I was pulled our of Oregon Tech for three years in the 

US Army.  I completed OCS and ended up a 1st LT teaching at the Artillery OCS.  In 1968 I returned to Ore-

gon Tech and completed my civil engineering degree in 1971.  Margie and I married in 1970, and have 3 

wonderful kids, plus their spouses and six grandkids.  Our married life has taken us on construction pro-

jects in the USA, Canada and around the world! Our lives have been very interesting and richly blessed!  

 

Roger Tracey          Member 

Roger was born in Cortland, NY December 8, 1945.  He was raised in that general area, without a church 

background. He was drafted shortly after graduation, serving 2 years in the Army at Fort Riley, Kansas. He 

then went to work for the ATSF Railroad and took an early retirement after 25 years. During this time he 

was saved in the Nazarene Church in 1978, baptized in 1980.  Roger and Jackie have a blended family of 4 

daughters and 2 sons. Roger has lived in Yuma for the last 8 years.  He and Jackie used to work camp sum-

mers at Adventureland Park in Altoona, Iowa.  They became full time residents of Yuma a year ago.   

 

Jackie Tracey          Member 

Jackie was born in Emporia, Kansas in 1951.  She was the youngest of 10 in a blended family. Jackie’s best 

grade school friend, Mary got her involved in the Grace Methodist VBS at 10 years old. By 12 Jackie had 

been baptized and confirmed in the First United Methodist Church in Emporia, Kansas. Several years later 

she taught 3rd grade Sunday school and helped with Summer VBS.  She worked as the church administra-

tor for several years before going to nursing school. She graduated Newman Memorial school of Nursing 

in 1991.  While a single nursing student her path was crossed with Roger’s again. Her first husband was a 

railroader and the kids all went to the same school. Roger and Jackie have been married 30 years.  Jackie 

retired from travel nursing 5 years ago. Jackie is a quilter and learnt how to paint with acrylics. Yuma was 

her favorite place to travel to work.  They settled down permanently a year ago.  

Welcome...New Members 
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Diane Lee            MEMBER 
Diane was born and raised in Southern New Jersey.  I joined the US Army right out of High School 
to train as a Medical Technologist.  While in the Army, I met and married my first husband, 
Art.  We had two children, Jenny (resides in Yuma)  and Steven (resides in Virginia).  Upon sepa-
rating from the Army, we settled in Phoenix to be close to family and this was the beginning of my 
love of desert life!  Heat and all.   Divorced after 18 years, I once again found love with Bob 
Lee.  We were married for 17 years, spending most of them in Wyoming.  After his untimely death, 
Steven convinced me to move back to Arizona and Yuma where he was stationed at MCAS.  His 
reasoning was " don't you want to live near your 4 grandchildren?"  This is when I met Jerry Taylor 
(from Oregon) who introduced me to the family at Gloria de Cristo. And as they say....the rest is 
history.    
 
Sandra Arceneaux              MEMBER                
I was born in Battle Creek, Michigan on February 11th, 1951.  I'm the second oldest of six and the 
only girl.  As my dad was in the army, we got to travel quite a bit, including 3 years in Karlsruhe, 
Germany on the border of France. He retired in 1962, and we wound up in Sacramento, California. 
I graduated from high School and went on to earan a bachelor's degree from California State Uni-
versity Sacramento. I later returned to school to get my master's degree. I also have a paralegal 
certificate and a semester of law school. 
I have been married and divorced twice, and have a grown son who lives with me. 
I lived in Decatur, Georgia from 1992-1997. In October 2012 I moved from Sacramento to Yuma, 
AZ at my brother's suggestion.   
My previous employment includes being a court clerk for the superior court of sacramento. I have 
also worked for the sacramento police department. 
I am a 3 time cancer survivor, and am dealing with a number of health issues. 
I have been attending Gloria de Cristo off and on since March of this year and appreciate the warm 
welcome I have received. 
 
 
Patrick Girard            Member  
 
I was born on November 30, 1933 (Thanksgiving day), in Deer Lodge, Montana. Was baptized con-
firmed and raised Catholic. After high school I attended one year at Carroll College in Helena and 
then one year at Kinman Business University in Spokane. Worked 4 years as an airline agent in 
Spokane and then 30 yeard with the CAA/FAA at various facilities in the Pacific Northwest. Then 8 
½ years with Nordic Tugs, Burlington, WA.  Married a Lutheran minister (in Ohme Gardens, 
Wenatchee, WA) Sandra in 1958.  We were married 57 years prior to her passing in 2016.  Have 2 
daughters and 2 grandchildren in Washington. Moved to Yuma in 2002 for health reasons.  My age 
is catching up with me but I try to keep busy. Prior to the virus, I was volunteering 2 days a week in 
the Military Comfort Center at the Yuma airport. 2003-2019 I volunteered as an AARP Foundation 
Tax-Aide doing state and federal taxes.  My greatest thing in life is getting together with friends 
and family.  

Welcome...New Members 
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PROPERTY 

SUMMER MONDAY SEWING GROUP  
SUMMER SEWING GROUP CELEBRATES CHRISTMAS 

Christmas is the time of giving and that is just what the Summer Sewing Group did 

last month.  Remember all the Christmas socks, Christmas cloth books and Christ-

mas face masks that the group worked on when it was 110 plus last summer?  

Well, we filled the socks with goodies and delivered them to the following: 

Crossroads Missions – 30 Christmas socks filled with kids socks, coloring books, 

crayons learning books and cards, along with the 20 soft cloth books we 

made, Thrivent T-shirts, pillowcases, hygiene products, 13 baby bibs made 

by quilters and 15 quilts. 

Amberly’s Place –30 Christmas socks, Thrivent children’s’ T-shirts, socks, color-

ing books, crayons, first word cards, learning books, 20 soft cloth books,20 

children’s Christmas face masks made by the quilters. 

Yuma Medical Center –40 Christmas socks and 55 Christmas face masks. 

Rock Tour Bus – for the homeless – 44 Christmas socks and 10 Christmas quilts. 

Once again, I want to thank all the gals who gave their time last summer, making 

Christmas 2020 more joyous for those who have less.  Also, a special thank you to 

Pat Bunker for helping me organize and box everything up!      

Nancy Richter 

 We are Blessed with GOD’S grace we can meet and celebrate our Saviors 

birth together.    
 Thank you to Dave Lester, Mike Gustafson and Dennis Kasin helped track down 

our major water leak and Thanks also to Dave Donaldson who brought in his irriga-

tion man to check things and give us a bid to replace the valves and fix the  flusher 

valve in the women’s  restroom.  We appreciate you all!    

The Christmas decorations look fantastic thanks to all who helped with this project 

in both the church and the fellowship hall. 

We do appreciate all who give generously of you time and talents in helping with 

the building and grounds I have enjoyed working with you all to get many major 

and minor projects completed.        Doreen 
 

My phone number is E mail:   
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STEWARDSHIP 

Getting out of her car, a woman placed coins in the parking meter as a homeless man ap-
proached her. "Excuse me, ma'am, but can you spare some change?" Holding several coins 
in her hand, she could hardly say she didn't have any change.  Rather than reluctantly give 
him the coins remaining in her hand, she reached into her purse and gave the man all the 
coins she had— several dollars' worth. 
 
Walking into the doctor's office for her appointment, she sat in the waiting room where a 
kid sat anxiously. An older man noticed that the boy seemed very nervous, so he asked, 
"Are you a little worried about seeing the doctor today?" "l have to get a shot today," the 
boy responded, "and I'm afraid of needles." The man smiled and leaned in as if to tell the 
boy a big secret. "I don't like getting shots either.  So what I do is 'look away from the doc-
tor and start humming. Most of the time I don't even feel it when he gives me the shot." 
 
His name being called for his appointment, the man smiled encouragingly at the boy as he 
stood up. As he passed the front desk, flowers were being delivered to a new doctor on the 
staff, who was clearly surprised that her first day in the new office was being remembered. 
Her parents knew that she was excited to begin a new, more hands-on medical practice. 
Their note read: "While your fingers take pulses and eyes view the charts, may your nose 
smell the flowers while your brains share your smarts." She beamed as she took the bou-
quet to put it in fresh water. 
 
Meanwhile, the receptionist was helping a new patient get oriented to the office. "Over here 
is a station where you can help yourself to water or fruit juice while you wait for your ap-
pointment. We also have a selection of magazines in this rack that you are free to read until 
you are called for your appointment. If you need anything in the meantime, simply come up 
to the desk; we are here to make you feel welcome." 
 
The new patient smiled as a man passed by him hurriedly heading out the door.  
The man had misjudged how long his appointment would last, and he was sure his parking 
meter had run out. To his dismay, the meter reader from the parking authority was walking 
along the sidewalk near his car. As he ran across the street, he was amazed that there was 
still time remaining on his meter. "Don't worry," said the homeless man sitting on a bench 
nearby. "l figured you'd be out soon enough. So I put a few coins in your meter to hold you 
over." 
 
As you can see from this story, Generosity is expressed in many forms in our lives.  
How have our lives been affected from someone else’s Generosity? 
 

          Dave Graham 

   



WELCA AT GLORIA DE CRISTO LUTHERAN CHURCH 

WORSHIP, MUSIC & ARTS 
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As we come to a New Year, first Thank You to all that have volunteered 
this year in Fellowship and now in Worship. It takes a full Congregation to 
make the Church work. 
Thanks again. 
I do need Altar setters and Readers for 4 and 11 badly. We are all blessed 
when we volunteer.  
God bless, Lynette, chairman of Worship  

Happy New Year wishes continue to resonate as WELCA looks forward to a new 
calendar year with new hope.  Gloria de Cristo's WELCA are excited to announce 
two January, 2021, events.  We were not able to meet in November at a Gather pot-
luck as we usually do.  For January, a “Gather” Dessert potluck is planned for Tues-
day evening, January 19th, at 6 pm in Gloria de Cristo's Fellowship Hall.  Our invited 
speakers are Ross Logan and his wife, who will share their interpretation of the im-
portance of women's roles in the Bible.   
 
The second event for January is a Virtual Gather Bible Study, “Journey With An-
gels,” on January 23rd from 9am to noon. A $10.00 donation is suggested.  To regis-
ter for the Zoom Bible study online, choose https://
grandcanyonsynodwomen.regfox.com/2021-gather-bible-study-event 
 
On another topic, the Gloria de Cristo WELCA Board will be installed during a 
church service in January.  When the date is announced, please plan to celebrate with 
us and please, also mark your calendars for our two January events. 
 
Blessings to you all, 
 
Donna Brown 

https://grandcanyonsynodwomen.regfox.com/2021-gather-bible-study-event
https://grandcanyonsynodwomen.regfox.com/2021-gather-bible-study-event


JANUARY BIRTHDAYS  

JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES                                                      

ALTAR FLOWERS FOR JANUARY 

1/3  

1/10  

1/17  

1/24 Marilyn Davis to the Glory of God on Gloria de Cristo’s beginning 

1/31 Jane Todd in memory of husband Charles Todd 
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1/3 Fabian & Teresa Perez 

1/5 Dennis & Linda Kasin 

1/8 Harry & Brenda Taylor 

1 Penny Scheflo 10 Carol Henshaw 21 Nancy Kisling 

2 John Gerfen 11 Jessica Cisneros 22 Erik Timm 

4 Joann Munson 16 Ernie Larsen 25 Joan Olson 

5 John Schey 16 Dave Steinman 25 Carolyn Skille 

6 Nieves Cisneros 17 Annie Taylor 27 Joan Moody 

6 Jim Dean 17 Jan O’Donnell 27 Carolyn Thorene 

6 Dave Lester 18 Lynette Layton 29 Ed Akridge 

7 Brian Waverly 18 Brian Suess 29 Terry Burdick 

9 Joyce Lombard 21 Paul Gross 29 Ed Heming 

10 Doug Harwood 21 Larry Janssen 29 Lynda Steinman 

1/18 Terry & Sunnee Rodgers 

1/21 Bernie & Betty House 

1/26 John & Verna Arnold 



WORSHIP ASSISTANTS FOR JANUARY 

If you cannot serve on the date you are listed, please contact the 

office and let us know as soon as possible, so we may make other 

arrangements.   

We are also in need of those who have returned and are willing to serve, 

to please let us know so that we can get you on the schedule! Thank you!!  

Date Time Ushers Greeters/Comm. Reader Altar 

1/2 4:00 pm Brian Suess Janis Suess Paul Ehler Pat B 

1/3 7:45 am Mary Marsh Cheryl Preul Mary Marsh Lynette 

1/3 9:30 am Tammy Martin Jane Todd K. Noteboom Penny 
    

        
1/9 4:00 pm Nancy Richter Gil Richter Gil Richter Doreen 

1/10 7:45 am David Griffiths Nancy Griffiths N. Griffiths Lynette 

1/10 9:30 am Jerry Scheflo Penny Scheflo M. Cegon Lynette 

1/10 11:00 

am 

Josie Dahlberg Darrell Dahlberg Jim Neely Lynette 

            
1/16 4:00 pm Paul Ehler Dyanne Radke Dave Graham Pat B 

1/17 7:45 am Dave Lester Carolyn Lester Cheryl Preul Lynette 

1/17 9:30 am Chris Randby Jerry Randby Jerry Randby Joanne 

1/17 11:00 

am 

        

            
1/23 4:00 pm Brian Suess Janis Suess Paul Ehler Doreen 

1/24 7:45 am David Griffiths Nancy Griffiths N. Griffiths Lynette 

1/24 9:30 am Jerry Scheflo Penny Scheflo D.Caldwell Penny 

1/24 11:00 

am 

        

            
1/30 4:00 pm Marge Graham Dave Graham Dave Graham Pat B 

1/31 7:45 am Mary Marsh Maynard Teppo S.Weidling Lynette 

1/31 9:30 am Wayne Schuette Lynette Layton C. Wertman Joanne 

1/31 11:00 

am 
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